Academic Senate Meeting Minutes

November 19, 2003

Voting Members Present:  Anuakan, Chlebicki, Christie, Dominguez, Dowling, Eyadat, Feuer, Furtado, Ganezer, Gasco, Goss, Gould, Greenwald, Han, Hay, Heinze-Balcazar, Heuschkel, Jacobs, Johnson, Jones, Kaplan, Karber, Kowalski, Ong, Malamud, McClane, Moy, Newton, Parker, Pu, Robles, Russell, Saunders, Turk, Vanterpool, and Weber.

Voting Members Absent: Cokelez, Danis, Frickel, McCarthy, McDermott, Needham, Sheu, Smith, Valle, Waller and Watson.

Ex-Officio Members Present:  Dote-Kwan, Gordon, Lindsey, Parham, Reyes, Rodriguez, Strong, Whitemore and Williams.

Guests:  Braun, Brazzellar, Cruise, Dote-Kwan, Fawver, Henschel, Keyantash, ,

Mellblom, Pomerantz, Porter, Prosser, Russell, Watson, Woods, and Yao

Call To Order At 2:43 p.m.

Approval of Agenda M/S/P

Approval of Minutes M/S/P
Chair Whetmore welcomed everyone and expressed appreciation to all for attending.

Whetmore gave an overview and update as to why we would be discussing re-organization and said that Dr. Mori would present the modules and that there would be time for senators and guests to comment and ask questions.

Senator Vanterpool read a message from the Statewide Senate in the form of resolution AS2634-03/FA that was introduced and passed on November 14, 2003. It urged campus senates to develop “explicit policies on discontinuance and suspension of academic programs, academic reorganization, and dissolution or merger of departments, schools, colleges and similar academic units...” In addition the resolution stressed that any such policies “embody the principles of joint decision making and shared governance.” Vanterpool noted that while this resolution was applicable to the current situation at Dominguez Hills it was passed by the Statewide Senate and was not a direct consequence of CSUDH reorganization plans.
 

Vanterpool also reported that David Bradfield, CFA Chair is concerned that implementation of reorganization is not faculty driven and, in addition, asked if the administration would make a commitment to not lay off faculty as a consequence of the reorganization.  Senator Feuer asked why we were not using the Strategic Planning process and asked if we could be more collegial.

Provost Mori said that he would share data that drives the structure.  This is a consultative process and at the end of the day the structure is an administrative process and the president would make a decision.

Frances Lauerhass said that during all the time she sat on UPC there was no mention of reorganization.  She wanted to know where this idea came from.  Lauerhass checked with other members of UPC and no one recalled a discussion about reorganization.

Senator Malamud asked the Provost what categories he was looking at and the Provost said this information was in the narrative.

Whetmore said there would be discussion threads on the reorganization website.

Vanterpool asked Whetmore if it was appropriate to discuss where departments and programs should go at this particular meeting and Whetmore said yes.

Senator Saunders asked where Geology and Geography would fit in and said that they have a science and arts degree and when we see second round of models would we have the opportunity to make recommendations?  The Provost said yes and that responses should be made on the threaded website.

The Provost said that if the analysis is such that we create a 5th  college it would be appropriate to use Dave Karber’s former AVP position --  which was never filled -- for a fifth Dean.  The Provost said that he was not at liberty to talk about positions that would be changed because those who would be impacted haven’t been contacted yet.

O.W. Wilson spoke and quoted John Dewey. He said that he was shocked that the administration is working backwards and that this whole reorganization plan is being dumped onto faculty.  He said that he was concerned that there was going to be a blowout if things continued the way they were continuing and that he was not going to take it even if he stood alone on the issue.

Whetmore thanked Wilson for his input and then noted that David Bradfield CFA President wanted him to ask Dr. Mori why the University is reorganizing.  The Provost said that there was 12 years of documentation on the website and based on preliminary information we have serious financial problems caused by current structures.

The Provost was asked if there would be a moment for the Senate to approve or propose a preferred model for reorganization because right now there are too many variables

Whetmore noted that the Senate would meet again on December 3rd, the day after the Town Hall Meeting, and that all models or discussion should be posted on the Academic Affairs Website where the discussion thread will be set up.

The Provost said that he has seen more unusual arrangements that end up bringing people together…. at CSULA there was a Literacy Group with faculty from various disciplines and it worked very well.

Senator Feuer said that we should place appropriate programs together and that none of these models seem to do this and the Provost commented that Feuer’s proposal was intriguing and quite analogous-- he also said that reorganization is painful but going back and looking at what occurs after the first reorganization is essential.  Once it’s done it would be reviewed to make sure its working

Whetmore said that Deans would certainly be impacted and asked if any Deans would like to speak and also asked that anyone who would like to speak that has not already spoken please do so.

Dr. Kidane said that he had a dream when he came to CSUDH that it could be known for preparing and producing high quality science students and teachers.  He said that it was not sufficient for Biology students to just have biology courses and that they must have physics, math, chemistry and computational science.  He said that the future of potential physicists and biologists would be driven by this reorganization.

The Provost said that it is up to all faculty in this room to produce quality students. Everyone should realize that departments can work together regardless of where they are situated.  He said that he hopes that faculty would be interested in a broader vision of what the University could become and that they be “less concerned with where they collect their mail or what is on their business card.” 

Meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.
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